
 
 
 

announcement of intention on honest intention in managing  
the organization towards good governance and transparency  

of the National Vaccine Institute, in the 2024 fiscal year 
------------------------------- 

I am Mr. Nakhon Premsri, Director of the National Vaccine Institute. along 

with officials and employees of the National Vaccine Institute I would like to announce 

my honest intention in managing the organization towards good governance and 

transparency as follows: 

1. Will perform duties and manage the National Vaccine Institute. With 

fairness Honest, fast, and efficient Adhere to the principles of good governance and 

transparency. 

2. Manage and supervise the use of the National Vaccine Institute's budget. 

To be in accordance with laws, rules, and regulations based on transparency, cost-

effectiveness, and efficiency. as well as embracing the philosophy of Sufficiency 

Economy as the highest principle and practice. 

3. Provide an opportunity for all sectors to participate in examining the 

performance of executives' duties. Officials and employees of the National Vaccine 

Institute You can ask questions, make suggestions, protest, or report complaints directly 

to the Director of the National Vaccine Institute. or the executive committee of the 

National Vaccine Institute. 

4. Promote and support all sectors to participate in surveillance. and deter 

corruption as well as working together to prevent and suppress corruption. 
  



5. Do not accept any form of gifts, presents, property or any other benefits 

from those involved in performing duties. This will cause the work to not comply with 

ethical standards. Exemption from receiving from relatives or from individuals that are 

given on various occasions, usually according to customs, traditions, culture or according 

to the manners practiced in society. 

Intent in this administration on behalf of the executives Officials and 

employees of the National Vaccine Institute I would like to make a promise to all of 

you that I will strictly abide by this. With perseverance with conscience and awareness 

of work to provide maximum benefit to the country in the future. 

 
     Announced on   30   October 2024.    

          

 

             (Nakorn Premsri) 

      Director of the National Vaccine Institute 


